
GENERALMEETING- UNITED METHODIST WOMEN April 11 , 1 988 

The general meeting convened in the Bradshaw Room with President Hilda Coble presiding. 

• 
Ms. Juanita Stott gave the devotional, focusing on her ezperiences with students and 
others from foreign countries while employed at N. C. State College . 

Speaker for the occasion was Mrs. Pat McConnell who related her ezperiences in 
teaching English as a second language to Japanese women who are in this country for 
a period of time, usually while spouses are employed here. 

Minutes of the March meeting were read and approved. Treasurer· Charlotte Corbin 
reported a balance of $9039.96. 

Hilda reported that we had five young women from our church attend the Thirty-Nine and 
Under Conference in Fayetteville recently. 
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Our speaker for May will be Mrs. Cynthia Gardiner from the Si~ of Medicine.. Helen~ 
Fink will be guest speaker for our June meeting. 

Ways and Means Chairman Betty Craig announced that Circle Eight will serve the annual 
luncheon for the Volunteer Service Bureau. She solicited volunteers .from other circles 
to assist. The luncheon will be held on April 21. 

Hilda also announced that the Terhunes will be in the area from July 8 through 13. She 
encouraged members to issue dinner invitations and asked if anyone had a car which 
could be made available for their use during their stay in the States this summer. 

On Saturday, April 16, the Durham District will host a devotional, inspirational 

• 
meeting at Helena United Methodist Church in Timberlake. Members were urged to 
attend if possible . 

Members who assisted with the Lenten luncheons were recognized for their service. 
We now consider Ralph Bedient an "honorary member of UMW"for his invaluable service 
in the kitchen during this same period. 

Harriet Lyon read a letter from Florrie Mercer, stating that they will retire and 
move to Lake Junaluska during the early summer. 

Helen Fink also reported that she and Omar visited Dottie Dicks when they were in 
Florida recently. Dottie continues to be in ve-ry poor health. She encouraged 
members to write or call her when possible. 

The meeting adjourned at 12:10 p.m. Forty-seven members were present. Circle Three 
served a delicious luncheon. 

Respectfully submitted, 

~/~
Beulah Latta, Recording Secretary 
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